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Cc: SDKelly, BFusiek, JMBrown, RWilliams, SHeady, NUrcheck

Hello David:

 

I’ve spoken to Scott Kelly recently and the Utility District would like West Palm Beach to 

continue the administering of the IPP program. Our City Attorney is in process of reviewing the 

documents as well as our Code of Ordinances. I will inform you as soon as we schedule the 

matter at our Utility District Board meeting. Thank you.

 

Lou

 

Louis C. Aurigemma, P.E., F.ASCE

Executive Director

 

City of Riviera Beach Utility District

600 West Blue Heron Boulevard

Riviera Beach, Florida 33404

 

Office:  (561) 845-4185

Fax:      (561) 840-7292

Mobile: (561) 714-4288

Email:  laurigemma@rivierabch.com

 



                                                                                         Riviera Beach, Florida..."The Best 

Waterfront City In Which To Live, Work And Play"

Please don't print this e-mail unless you really need to.

"The contents of this email are the property of the City of Riviera Beach. If it was not addressed 

to you, you have no legal right to read it. If you think you received it in error, please notify the 

sender. Do not forward or copy without permission of the sender. This message may contain 

confidential and/or proprietary information, and is intended for the person/entity to which it 

was originally addressed.  Any use by others is strictly prohibited."

 

From: DHanks@wpb.org [mailto:DHanks@wpb.org] 

Sent: Tuesday, December 31, 2013 12:28 PM

To: Aurigemma, Louis

Cc: SDKelly@wpb.org; BFusiek@wpb.org; JMBrown@wpb.org; RWilliams@wpb.org; 

SHeady@wpb.org; NUrcheck@wpb.org

Subject: IPP Charges - Resolution # 270-13

Importance: High

 

Dear Lou: 

City of West Palm Beach Resolution # 270 - 13 established the below method of charge for the 

City administering the IPP program. This is the method that was agreed upon when City staff met 

with Riviera Beach staff and Lake Worth staff. I believe you and Mr. Mario Loaiza attended this 

meeting which included Ms. Rene Mathews, Mathews Consulting, the City's IPP consultant. 

Ms. Nancy Urcheck, Deputy City Attorney worked with Mario and I believe a Riviera Beach 

attorney on the language that would be acceptable to your utility board. This is the language 

below. 

The City of Lake Worth approved the IPP contract which includes this methodology for payment. 

We also sent a contract to Mario last year for your consideration and approval. Which to date has 

not been approved. We need to get this resolved as soon as possible.  We (our IPP staff) have 

been providing serves to industries in Riviera Beach for some time without compensation back to 

the Utility. 



If you decide you would rather have your own IPP program we can assist you in this transition. If 

not, we really need to get the contract approved and payment/invoice for services rendered by the 

City of West Palm Beach paid. 

Resolution 270-13 states: 

Charge for Administration of Industrial Pretreatment Program(s) 

        

The rate per industrial user will be calculated by dividing the jurisdiction’s industrial 

pretreatment program operating budget by the total number of industrial users in the 

jurisdiction’s system.  The charge to the jurisdiction will be calculated by multiplying the number 

of industrial users by the rate per industrial user. 

Please let me know how you would like to proceed. 

Best Regards and Happy New Years! 

David

David Hanks

Public Utilities Director

City of West Palm Beach

401 Clematis Street, 4th Floor

PO Box 3366

West Palm Beach, FL 33402

561-494-1046 Work

dhanks@wpb.org


